

2 Treasury Place East Melbourne Victoria 3002 Telephone: 03 9637 2000 DX210083

COR1936407

Matthew Bott
Principal
Moonee Ponds Primary School
bott.matthew.j@edumail.vic.gov.au

Dear Mr Bott

Thank you for the email correspondence seeking approval of the Moonee Ponds Primary School Parents' Association constitution.

In accordance with the authority delegated to me, I am pleased to advise that the constitution has been approved.

The Department recognises the significant role Parents' Associations make in building a positive community and school spirit, in supporting the principal and school council and in representing the voice of parents and the local community by facilitating communication between parents, friends and the school.

 $\ensuremath{\mathrm{I}}$ wish the Association success in its future activities and thank members for their contribution to the school community.

Yours sincerely

Achini Kanathigoda

A/Director

School and Regional Operations Branch

Schools and Regional Services

16 / 10/2019

